
Greetings, Viking Families! 
 
As we step into the vibrant month of May, I'm thrilled to share some exciting updates 
and upcoming events with all of you. 

Save the Date for Field Day and Picnic on May 31st! 

Mark your calendars for a day filled with fun, games, and community spirit. It's a won-
derful opportunity for our students to bond, enjoy the outdoors, and create lasting 
memories. 

Magical Fun with PTO-Sponsored Magician on May 10th 

Thanks to everyone who participated in our coupon book sales. As a reward, our PTO is 
bringing a magician to dazzle and delight our students on May 10th.  

Final PTO Meeting on May 14th - All Are Welcome! 

Join us for our last PTO meeting of the school year on May 14th. Your input and support 
are invaluable as we continue to enhance our school community. Everyone is welcome 
to attend! 

Exciting Remodeling Plans 

As we gear up for summer break, I'm thrilled to announce that our building will start 
our remodel process for the first phase immediately after students leave. Please note 
that some areas will be unavailable, so we kindly ask that you call the office before 
visiting during the summer months. We can't wait to welcome students back in for part 
of a new school! The school remodel will be finished next summer! 
Thank you for your ongoing support and involvement in making Viking Elementary a 
fantastic place for learning and growth. Wishing you all a joyful and successful month 
ahead! 

From Our Principal, Mrs. Swanson 
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       Viking Olympic Field Day 2024 
                  Let the Games Begin! 
Viking Olympic Field Day will be held on Friday 
May 31st from 1-3:20 pm. This all-school event 
will include multi-age stations of relays, water 
games, face painting and races. Remind your 
child to bring a hat and wear sunscreen. 
Sportsmanship, fun and cooperation will be 
stressed throughout the day.  Parents are welcome to join us! Volun-
teer station workers are needed as well! Please call the office or 
email Mrs. Baranowski (barang@holmen.k12.wi.us) and leave your name 
if you are interested in helping out. Rain date will be June 3. 



 Four-Year-Old Public Preschool Program 

  
The School District of Holmen's Public Preschool Program is 
currently accepting Four-Year-Old Kindergarten (4K) enroll-
ments for the 2024-2025 school year. We encourage early 
registration in order to help us develop balanced class lists 
and transportation routes in a timely manner. We are asking 
parents to enroll their children in 4K as soon as you know 
they will be attending during the 2024-2025 school 
year. The School District of Holmen utilizes online enroll-
ment. You can find the link by visiting our School District 
Website at www.holmen.k12.wi.us   
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Music Program News! 
Attention Fifth Grade Families! If your child 
is not planning on using their Recorders in the 
future, please consider donating them to Vi-
king Elementary! We will definitely put them 
to good use!     

http://www.holmen.k12.wi.us/
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Here is the link to sign up for your meals if you are planning on attending the 
picnic.   Please sign up by May 22nd. 
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSeZ_uWLp1i6tOgEglNh0UR2caJInlN1sRyO4zJxGOg8-
Gn7zw/viewform 
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Footwear 
We highly recommend children not wear flip flops or open toe sandals to school. Children run on 
the playground and have PE class and wearing this footwear may cause an injury to their feet 
and makes them more likely to roll their ankles. 

 

Fun in the Sun 
Remember the sunscreen!   

• Apply sunscreen at least 15 minutes before going outside, even on cloudy days. 

• The SPF (sun protection factor) should be at least 15 and should be for broad spectrum protection. 

• Try to limit exposure between 10 a.m. and 4 p.m. when the sun’s rays are most intense. 

• Clothing can offer practical protection from the sun’s rays. Lightweight, tight weave; cotton 
clothing is cool and protective. Wet clothing is not an effective optical filter. Hats with bills not 
only provide shade, but also can be cooler and more comfortable than a bare head. 

• Remember to drink lots of water! Drinks containing caffeine, such as soda pop, not only pro-
vide empty calories but also can further dehydrate. 

 

Bike safety 
Helmets should be worn at all times when riding a bike, no matter how short or how close to home. Many accidents 
happen on driveways, sidewalks, and bike paths, not just on streets. A helmet protects your child from serious head 
injury. Wearing a helmet at all times helps children develop a helmet habit.  

• A bicycle helmet is made specifically to protect the head from any fall that may occur while biking. Other hel-
mets or hard hats are made to protect the head from other types of injury. Never allow your child to wear anoth-
er type of helmet when riding a bike.  

• Oversized bikes are dangerous. Your child may lack the skills and coordination needed to handle a bigger bike 
and lose control. Your child should be able to sit on the seat, with hands on the handlebars, and place the balls 
of both feet on the ground. Your child's first bike should also be equipped with footbrakes, since they are easier 
to brake than those with hand brakes. 

• Your child should always ride on the right, with traffic. Riding against traffic confuses or 
surprises drivers. Almost one fourth of bicycle-car collisions result from bicyclists riding 
against traffic.  

• Never allow children to ride after at dusk or dark. They may not be visible to motorists. 

• Hand signals are an important part of the rules of the road and should be taught to all children before they begin 
to ride in the street. They are an important communication tool between cyclists and motorists. Any child who 
does not have the skills necessary to use hand signals without falling or swerving should ride on the sidewalk. 
Many accidents involving older children occur when they fail to signal motorists to their intended actions.  

Medication Pick-up: 
All medications, over-the-counter or prescription, need to be picked up by parents/guardian at the end of the 

school year. NO MEDICATION WILL BE SENT HOME WITH STUDENTS 
PER BOARD POLICY. Medications that are left in the Health Office after June 27th will be 

properly disposed of. The office will be open from 8:00 AM until 3:00 PM during June. 

From the Nurse— Emily Hanes,  RN BSN    
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http://www.healthychildren.org/English/safety-prevention/at-play/pages/Bicycle-Helmets-What-Every-Parent-Should-Know.aspx
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